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We, the undersigned clergy, are writing in response to the Notice of Presumption of 
Abandonment of Ministry that you have sent to each of us.  We would like to point out 
that the Notice is not in compliance with the Canons in that it does not set out the 
required facts but simply repeats the language of the Canon.  The canonical process 
has therefore not been engaged. 
 
We have not abandoned the “ministry to which we were ordained”.  Each of us was 
ordained into Anglican ministry; indeed, we were ordained into ministry in the “Church of 
God” as per our ordination vows.  We have been privileged to serve in the Anglican 
ministry for many years and it is our intention and prayer that we may continue in the 
Anglican ministry. 
 
Further, it is our intention to remain members of the Anglican Church.  We are not 
leaving the Anglican Church to become members of another church or to minister in 
another church, which is the concern of Canon XIX. 
 
However, with deep reluctance and regret we have concluded that we cannot continue 
the Anglican ministry to which we were ordained under your jurisdiction.  The Diocese, 
under your leadership, has departed from historic, orthodox Anglican teaching and 
practice.  It has departed from what the Primates have unanimously recognized as the 
standard of teaching of the Anglican Communion.  The Diocese is in a state of broken or 
impaired communion with the majority of Anglicans worldwide.  Sadly, it appears the 
Anglican Church of Canada has now similarly departed from Anglican teaching and 
practice. 
 
We have therefore determined that in order to uphold our ordination vows, we must 
leave your jurisdiction, and by this letter, we hereby relinquish the licences we hold from 
the Bishop of New Westminster.   Each of us will receive a licence to continue our 
present parish ministries from Bishop Donald Harvey, who, as you know, is under the 
jurisdiction of the Primate of the Southern Cone.  In this way, we will be able to continue 
our Anglican ministry within the Anglican Church, under the jurisdiction of and in 
communion with those who remain faithful to historic, orthodox Anglicanism and as part 
of the Anglican Communion worldwide. 
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